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Civility: Where hath thou gone?
Social media changes behavior, often for the worse

By Ralph Villers

Today’s social media offers us a dichotomy: on one hand, it can be a great means of communication…on the other hand, it
has changed the behaviors of many - and not for the better.

There are several social media group pages out there where members’
behavior is not conducive to civility: a bravado where respect for other
opinions is optional; where snark, contempt, outright hostility emerge from
some/many members.

To disagree with the collective thought, one or many will be attacked. Thus,
bullying has been normalized and you will agree with me…or else.

The particular participants on FB pages are not really important here, but
their behavior is. And it seems the younger the instigator, the more morally
superior and smarter they are than the rest of us.

So the relative faceless anonymity of Facebook, Twitter, etc. allows for the
most annoying species of all, the haughty Know-it-All.

It was not always that way.

In days past where modern technology and bullying had not yet intruded,
agreements, disagreements, assertions and denials were handled in person. I
am taking a look back to a person and an era that has passed but is
instructive.

My grandfather, Ralph Villers (1902-1981) was an amazing person in his
own right. Growing up in Weirton, W.V., he had only an eighth grade
education. That was as much education as most students received in 1916.

Yet, he was the most intelligent person I have ever known. Now how could that be?

He knew what he didn’t know.

He would get you the answer.

He would do so with civility and without bravado, snark, contempt or outright hostility.

That is what is missing in today’s world - respect for the individual no matter the differences in opinions and points of view,
to disagree without being disagreeable.

Such as counting to ten before lighting the fuse. Giving a little thought to what you are about to say and send.

How about using a little discretion before you act? That would be very welcome to me - how about you the reader?

I don’t wish to return to a world a century ago - only to more courteous and respectful norms.

Ralph Villers' grandfather in 1948

Food Truck Fridays in
Seymour to benefit Project

Purple

SEYMOUR - A total of three Food Truck
Fridays will be held Downtown to raise
funds for pancreatic cancer research.

Click here to read a story about the
upcoming fundraisers by our friend Jean
Falbo-Sosnovich, New Haven Register.

https://www.nhregister.com/valley/article/Food-truck-festival-in-Seymour-to-benefit-13052295.php
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